Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 19th May 2022
Present: Cllrs Kathrin Williams (Chair), Barbara Priest, Mark Simpkins, Liz Burns, Peter Morgan, Elwyn Morse. 
Cllr Williams welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Cllr Jennings. 

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. The Clerk had previously circulated a report on this, one of several significant legislation changes brought in by the Local Government and Elections (Wales) Act 2021. She briefly explained the background. The criteria to use for this part of the meeting was agreed and the Clerk would make it publicly available on the website. Other items (training and annual report would be dealt with in another meeting. 

4) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 21st April and 9th May 2022 had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Play Park. The group swing had been repaired – thanks were expressed to those who generously gave their time and expertise to get this done. It was agreed for two more tins of water sealant to be purchased for the annual wood treatment to be carried out.  Only one local contractor had expressed interest in undertaking the work required in the inspection report – the Clerk would contact him and arrange for a site meeting to agree quotations and timescales of the various items. 

External CCTV. The contractor had completed the bulk of the work, and offered to provide a monitor for the system at cost price. This was agreed. 

Boar’s Head Junction. There were no updates since the previous meeting.

Knights Court issues. Cabling and utility maps had been received from PCC, and were reviewed. It was agreed after discussion that this Council wished the parking bay to revert to their ownership, after the area damaged by the oil leak had been repaired. The Clerk would inform PCC accordingly. 

Hall lease. There were no updates since the previous meeting.

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. A verbal update was provided on the various activities planned in the village. The bus shelter at the top of the village had been prepared for the school mosaics. It was agreed that if it were possible permanently locating one of them in the Hall, with a plaque, would be a good enduring memory of the Jubilee. The Jubilee coins had been received, and were packed ready for presentation to the school children the following week. The parade by the school to the Village Green planned for Thursday 26th May was due to start at 9.30am – this would be confirmed. Several Cllrs would be in attendance to meet them for the presentation. It was agreed to purchase a presentation box for this, and for those coins that were to go to Templetots. 

8)  County Councillor’s report. This was moved up the agenda to allow Cllr Morse to leave
      the meeting for other commitments. Cllr Morse stated that the footpath work was
      progressing well and was on schedule. He also stated that the long-awaited 
      repairs were being undertaken on the Molleston Road.

Cllr Morse left the meeting at this point.

6) New items of business:

Management of staffing in relation to the Hall. A report had been provided to Councillors as a result of advice provided by the Internal Auditor regarding the relationship between the Council and TCHT. This was discussed and agreed from the Council’s side, and would go to TCHT for their consideration at the earliest opportunity.

Election expenses forms. The Clerk stated the requirement for these to be completed. The Clerk would send off the completed ones provided to her by the end of the meeting.

Mole hills – Village Green / Play Park. It was agreed for safety purposes to contract for the removal of moles as necessary. The previously used contractor would be approached, and other quotes sought. It was agreed the work should be undertaken as soon as possible. 

Enhancing Pembrokeshire grant. The Council were able to extend their deadline to August 2023 for this project. It was agreed providing broadband as part of the gigabits initiative would provide best value. Other options that were in line with the general project aims would be discussed in the coming months.
	
7) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.

8) County Councillor’s report. See earlier in the meeting. 

9) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £41,770.56 as at 12th May 2022 This included the grant money still to be passed to TCHT
Reserves account £2,778.29 as at 12th May 2022. 

Income banked, payments made and income received as per provided bank reconciliation
Current/anticipated invoices:    
		Caretaker (Lottery funded) – salary for May
		HMRC – tax for May
		Clerk – salary and expenses for May, inc. Lottery funded admin hours.
		Grant funding to be passed to TCHT - £7855.57 – being the remainder of the
                        grant obtained for them as an agent in 2021-22.
      Lottery-related expenditure would be periodically recharged to TCHT. The expenditure, 
      reconciliation and payment of the invoices were all agreed by those present.
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10) Planning
22/0068/DC. Discharge of condition 3 (surface water disposal) for 21/0388/PA (erection of 3 bedroom bungalow to replace existing lawful residential caravan). Molleston Stables, Molleston. SA67  8BZ. Application registered 28-04-2022. There were no objections to this application. 

11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Priest stated that the baskets were ready to go up on the lamp-posts. This would be undertaken in the next few days. She also expressed thanks to all who supported the plant sale this year – it had gone really well, was very much appreciated by those who attended, and a great success. 
She also informed the Council of two upcoming events being put on by TCA – a Wimbledon themed tea and a Car Boot sale.

Cllr Simpkins suggested a possible event for the Council to provide for the community. This would be discussed in the June meeting.

Cllr Burns stated the ‘happy to chat’ bench had been delivered that day. It would be located in its final position probably after the footpath work was completed. She stated that it was of very good quality and would need regular maintenance. 

Cllr Morgan raised a query on the fireworks event for this year, and asked that any noise regulations be checked to ensure these were adhered to. The Clerk would look into this and report back.

12) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 16th June 2022.  

Cllr Williams then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.55pm.
